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The Endangered Wildlife Trust's [EWT] mission is to conserve threatened species and ecosystems in 

southern Africa to the benefit of all people. 

This purpose of this statement is to inform stakeholders, partners and members of the public on the 

EWT's perspective on legalising the trade in rhino horn. 

BACKGROUND 

Since 2008, rhino range states have been hard-hit by a massive upsurge in the poaching of rhinos for 

their horns. Rhino horns are predominately trafficked to Asia by transnational criminal syndicates, 

where they are traded illegally at high prices. Governments, the private sector and civil society 

organisations have been called to action to address the drivers of a crisis that threatens rhino 

populations - and even species - if not urgently halted. 

The South African government has implemented an integrated strategic management plan for rhinos, 

which primarily focuses on law enforcement and management initiatives to reduce poaching or catch 

and prosecute wildlife criminals. While this is having some positive impacts, it does little to reduce the 

demand for rhino horn in consumer countries, which is the underlying driver of the poaching. If the 

demand remains high, the efforts needed to address poaching necessarily remain high, placing an 

incredibly high burden on law enforcement agencies in South Africa. This will be unsustainable in the 

long-term, necessitating an alternative approach. One proposed but controversial alternative is to 

legalise trade in horn, which some people hope will compete with the black market sufficiently in order 

to reduce the need for illegal sources of horn. This approach would also generate legitimate revenues 

for rhino owners, which could help to pay for the high costs of security. There are two aspects of the 

trade in rhino horn that are relevant to the debate: international trade and domestic [local] trade. 

INTERNATIONAL TRADE 

International trade in wildlife and wildlife products, including rhino horn, is regulated by the 

Convention on International Trade in Endangered Species of Wild Fauna and Flora [CITES]. CITES is an 

international agreement between countries that aims to ensure that trade in wild animals and plants 

does not threaten their survival in the wild. As a signatory to CITES, South Africa is bound by the 

provisions of this convention. 

Currently, both the White Rhino [Ceratotherium simum) and Black Rhino [Oiceros bicornis]. are 

protected by CITES against over-exploitation through international trade. The Black Rhino is listed 

under Appendix I alongside other species that are threatened with extinction due to trade, which means 

that international trade in Black Rhinos and their parts, including horn, for commercial purposes is 

prohibited. The White Rhino in South Africa is listed under Appendix 11, but once the horns are removed 

from this species, they are regarded as Appendix I, meaning trade for commercial purposes is 
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